Phi Kappa

Illinois

Phi Kappa was glad to welcome
twenty-two undergraduates back to put
the old pep into the '16-'17 year. The
first indication of this pep cropped out
when the pre-rushing cleaning was under-
taken. After two days at hard labor the
house looked much improved. Several of
the rooms were repapered during the summer and old rugs have been
replaced in five of the upstairs rooms.

The second indication of the aforesaid pep has been displayed in the
rushing season. We have entertained nearly forty men since the school
year began, and seven men of the Alpha Chi Rho type are now wearing
the Labarum in their lapels. The Postulants are: Warner Rice ’'20;
Robert Lilley '20; Lawrence Teare, P. G.; Myron Goddard ’20; Robert
Meals '18; Robert Christ '20; and Philip Fox '20. We are pleased to
see the new men getting into school affairs. “Gus” Lilley is out for the
orchestra and fall track. “Buck” Rice is in the Glee Club. Christ is




